​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​St. Margaret’s Community Church of Scotland

Dunfermline

Iain Greenshields, Tel: 07427477575

Email: revimaclg@hotmail.co.uk
5th June 2020 Newsletter
Dear All,

Over the past few weeks I have been enjoying reading, “Soul Fuel” by Bear Grylls – it is a daily devotional thought for each day of the year. I am sure that he would not mind me sharing this thought with you:
“We can go roughly three weeks without food, three days without water and three minutes without oxygen. How long can we live effectively without refuelling our faith?

Jesus never went long without praying. There was a time when the crowds were so desperate to get a piece of him that there was no time to eat. People were running towards Him, predicting where He might be going next and waiting there. It was the busiest season of His life, but Jesus knew that He needed time alone in prayer, even more so when He was busy. Jesus always seemed to stick to this routine as a clear source of power for the day ahead:

“Come with me by yourselves to a quiet place and get some rest.” Mark 6 verse 31.

Jesus’ words to His disciples are also words to us today. That’s why I try my best to start every day in a quiet place, getting my soul fuel in, even if just for a few minutes. And do you know what? He’s always ready and waiting for me, and He’s never late.
So make that little time and protect it, even if it is with your eyes closed while  you are on the train into work [this might not be a good idea if you drive or cycle to work, IG]. Breathe it in; know His presence around you. Let His words soak in; let His strength empower you.
Know you are forgiven, healed, restored. Ask for those things afresh and be thankful and pray for the day ahead. Be still and know that He is with you:

“Be still and know that I am God.” Psalm 46 verse 10

Now we are ready to hit the day.”

The advice that Bear gives is age old and been passed down from generation to generation but it is a well walked path that helps us to focus on who God is, who we are and receive both wisdom and strength sufficient for each day.

This letter comes with the hope that all is well with you. If you, for any reason need help, or simply need to talk, the contact details are the top of the page.

We express our condolences to the family of David Paxton. David was a faithful member of this church and we will miss him greatly. Once things are back to “normal” we will hold a service of remembrance for David.

We extend our warmest congratulations to Margaret Hutchison from Scotland Drive who wonderfully reached the age of 100 on the 3rd of June!
Grace and Peace to all of you from God our Father, Jesus the Son of god and the ever present Holy Spirit. Amen.

Iain
There is no doubt that the virus has changed the face of society and the church forever. It has brought with it much that is good. We have been forced to acknowledge what is of true value and what is not. In the Church we have had to find ways of communicating using computer and internet technology. Here is the challenge for all of us going forward – we need to embrace new technology. Allow me to outline what I believe will be helpful:
1. Having a device that will enable us to use the Internet. A Tablet, a Smart Phone, a Lap Top or a bog standard computer. Try, if at all possible, to invest in this technology.
2. Open an email account. The church will be using emails.
3. Open a Facebook account because the Church will communicate from now on through Facebook.

4. You will be able to get on to the Church Website.

5. Try your hand at joining a Church “Zoom” meeting that will enable live participation.

Now, I know all of this can sound like a foreign language but in actual fact none of these things, once you get the hang of them, are difficult. It is in the interest of the operators to make everything as simple and easy as possible. If you want to try and set things up, get a younger member of the family to walk through this with you or contact me and Ally will phone you and help you. The secret? Do not be afraid or anxious, just go ahead and do it. What will happen to you is what happens to us all – you will make mistakes but learn from them.

 F.B. Meyer wrote about two Germans who wanted to climb the Matterhorn. They hired three guides and began their ascent at the steepest and most slippery part. The men roped themselves together in this order: guide, traveler, guide, traveler, guide. They had gone only a little way up the side when the last man lost his footing. He was held up temporarily by the other four, because each had a toehold in the niches they had cut in the ice. But then the next man slipped, and he pulled down the two above him. The only one to stand firm was the first guide, who had driven a spike deep into the ice. Because he held his ground, all the men beneath him regained their footing. F.B. Meyer concluded his story by drawing a spiritual application. He said, “I am like one of those men who slipped, but thank God, I am bound in a living partnership to Christ. And because He stands, I will never perish.
               +++++++++++++
Elizabeth Elliot, in her book “Let Me Be a Woman”, records the story of Gladys Aylward unable to accept the looks God had given her. Ms. Aylward told how when she was a child, she had two great sorrows. One, that while all her friends had beautiful golden hair, hers was black. The other, that while her friends were still growing, she had stopped. She was about four feet ten inches tall. But when at last she reached the country to which God had called her to be a missionary, she stood on the wharf in Shanghai and looked around at the people to whom He had called her. "Every single one of them" she said, "had black hair. And every one of them had stopped growing when I did." She was able to look to God and exclaim, "Lord God, You know what You're doing!" 

